Invitation to Stakeholders’ Workshop on Pro-Poor ICT on November 1, 2006 
This is to inform you that there will be a workshop of stakeholders on pro-poor ICT in Tanzania which will take place on Wednesday November 1, 2006 from 0830 to 1300 hours at the CourtYard Hotel in Dar es Salaam.
The main objective of the half-day workshop is to discuss and deliberate on issues pertaining to community-driven networks in Tanzania. In due course other related items may also be discussed. Background information with regard to this workshop is as follows:
UNDP has launched a Global Programme in East Africa undertaking research, advocacy and networking in each of four East African countries, in the areas of: 

· Lowering the cost of bandwidth to rural areas (via the EASSy cable and related networks);

· Examining the benefits and feasibility of community-owned, IP-based, local networking for telephony and ICTs, addressing identified needs (resulting in a feasibility study, and an assessment of mainstreaming needs and potential);

· Considering the integration of ICT enabled solutions to key development issues in the context of PRSPs and MDGs. 

The four countries involved are Kenya, Uganda, Rwanda and Tanzania and a national team of ICT experts has been engaged in each. In each country a rural locality of perhaps 10,000 to 30,000 people has been identified.  A needs assessment will be undertaken by the national teams in each area, to examine:

· The potential of ICT-enabled development locally, facilitated through the availability of low cost voice, video, and internet, and including the development of local content and the provision of a wide range of services.

· The potential for the creation of a community-owned enterprise that would build and operate such a network on behalf of the community, leveraging community resources and building on develop experience elsewhere in terms of local cooperatives.

The goal of this study is to develop and document technical specifications for such state-of-the-art multi-service ICT networks, including costs and maintenance needs, and backhaul and interconnection requirements. 

You are invited to attend the workshop and participate accordingly. We will be thankful for your valuable presence which seems indispensable. Fuel allowance will be provided and lunch will be served.
